Dear Friends, Pastors, and Prayer Partners!

Summer 2024

Greetings from Texas. Here I have some time to write this update on what God is doing through our ministry. Our family is enjoying a few days with family after a tremendous Spring and a fantastic start to the summer. This year, I have preached Revival Meetings, given Music Clinics, and our family has sung in conferences. I led a Vacation Bible School this month where 100 workers served 281 local children and 34 precious souls placed their faith in Jesus Christ. HALLELUJAH!

Raising Support for a New Motorhome

I am happy to report that we are officially beginning a fundraiser for a larger RV. We have a goal of \$200,000 and only have \$190,000 to go. Will you pray with us about this matter? Our four children (ages 15, 13, 11, and 8) are GROWING UP! We've got to have more room for beds and homeschooling. We plan to be able to reach more people, stay out longer, and travel farther. We annually average 33,000 miles and live in our RV 47 weeks a year. The current unit we have is tiny for 6 humans and is approaching 200,000 miles. This unit would be a great ministry asset to someone else getting started in Evangelism, the Missionary Trail, or a retiring ministry couple.

My family has seen God provide gifts of \$3,000, \$1,000, and more when we were least expecting it. Isn't it amazing how God chooses to pour out provision according to His goodness upon His people? Will you pray about giving a gift? Your gift is completely tax-deductible and there are two different ways you can give:

Via check made payable to: **GoPreachSing, PO Box 37112, Haltom City, Texas 76117**. Online at **GoPreachSing.com** via the "GIVE" link at the top of the page.

Our Third Family Album

We began this summer singing in the studio recording 13 songs with Bro. Jesse Becker at Eastland Baptist Church, in Tulsa, Oklahoma. We took photos for the album art and will spend July on post-production. Lord willing, the album should be ready for release this Fall! Our children are at the peak of childhood. Their voices are maturing and blending as well as they ever have. My prayer is that Jesus Christ would be magnified in every word and note of every song.

Preparation for Ordination

Sunday, September 1, I plan to meet with an Ordination Council of established pastors and former pastors at my sending church to publicly evaluate my doctrine. Worth Baptist Church will then vote to ordain me. Ordination is just a recognition by God's People of the Lord's calling to the ministry He has for me. I am an Evangelist. I pray that I'll walk through the doors God opens. I believe ordination will help bring about more Divine opportunities. I am honored to be ready to answer for the Hope that lies within from the Word of God!

Sincerely,

Andrew Johnson, Evangelist



Our summer schedule is very full. Here is a brief run-down:

- July 8–13, June & Mitchell, Junior Camp, Southland Christian Camp, Ringgold, Louisiana
- SUNDAY, JULY 14, OPEN IN TEXAS
- July 15–20, Alayna & Hannah, Teen Camp, Southland Christian Camp, Ringgold, Louisiana
- July 21, First Baptist Church of Cottondale, Paradise, Texas
- July 28, Faith Baptist Church, Fritch, Texas
- August 2–4, Choir Clinic, Gospel Light Baptist Church, Mineral Wells, Texas
- August 10–11, Worship Workshop, Bible Baptist Church, Bridgeport, Texas
- August 18–21, Littlefield Independent Baptist Church, Littlefield, Texas
- August 25–28, Equip Conference, Arise Baptist Church, Houston, Texas
- September I, Ordination, Worth Baptist Church, Fort Worth, Texas
- September 4–8, Tabernacle Baptist Church, Arlington, Texas
- September 13–15, Ladies Meeting & Preaching, Grace Baptist Church, Flower Mound, Texas
- September 21–25, Mission Conference, Oak Level Baptist Church, Stokesdale,
 North Carolina

